
Marines’  Presidential
Helicopter Headed for IOC in
July

Marine Helicopter Squadron (HMX) 1 conducts test flights of
the new VH-92A helicopter over the South Lawn of the White
House, Sept. 22, 2018, in Washington, D.C. U.S. Marine Corps /
Sgt. Hunter Helis
ARLINGTON, Va. — The next generation of executive transport
helicopter for the president of the United States is planned
for Initial Operational Capability (IOC) in July 2021, a Navy
spokeswoman  said,  but  the  decision  of  when  to  place  the
aircraft in service will be determined by the White House.  

The  VH-92A,  built  by  Sikorsky  Aircraft  Corp.,  a  Lockheed
Martin company, was selected in 2014 to replace the VH-3D and
VH-60N helicopter fleet used to transport the president and
other government executives. Six VH-92As were ordered in 2019.
Followed by six more in February 2020. Total inventory will be
23 VH-92A aircraft, comprised of 21 operational fleet aircraft
and two test aircraft. 

The  presidential  helicopter  fleet  is  operated  by  Marine
Helicopter Squadron One, based at Marine Corps Air Station
Quantico, Va., with a detachment at Joint Base Anacostia-
Bolling in Washington. 

“Government testing to validate system performance and prepare
for Initial Operational Test and Evaluation is progressing on
schedule and will support an Initial Operational Capability
(IOC) planned for July 2021,” the Navy spokeswoman said.  “The
VH-92A will enter service post IOC at the determination of the
White House Military Office.”
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